
The ASFA’s primary concern is not only for the safety of the hounds 
competing in ASFA Field Trials but the safety and well-being of the owners 

and handlers. 
 

We are in the midst of unprecedented and uncertain times with the spread of 
the Covid-19 virus. Taking all this into consideration, the Board has decided 

to not require clubs to hold an ASFA field trial in 2020 in order to maintain 
their status with the ASFA. 

 
Article II 

Membership 
Section 4. Termination of Membership.  Club membership may be 

terminated: … 
c) by inactivity.  Any member club which fails to hold an ASFA sanctioned 

lure field trial during a period of two consecutive calendar years shall 

automatically revert to affiliate status.  National clubs, as defined by the 
ASFA are exempt from this provision. 

 
Each club can individually decide whether they wish to hold their field trials. 

Although for everyone’s health and safety and until the United States has 
been able to get a handle on the spread of the virus, we strongly suggest 

clubs consider cancelling scheduled ASFA field trials. 
 

Be safe, play with your dogs … Tally Ho! 
 


